To - the "Australian Human Rights Commission" Consultation.

Dear Committee Members,

   I make this submission in relation to the current consultation regarding 

federal protection from discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation and/or 

gender identity.

   The International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR) - Article 2 -

 states that all signatories should   "..... respect  and insure to all individuals 

the rights recognised ............ without distinction of any kind such as race, 

colour, sex, language, religion or other opinion, national or social origin,  

property, birth or other status."

   Article 26 of the same Covenant re-iterates that any discrimination on the 

same basis is prohibited.

   The Fair Works Act 2009 (Cth.) also includes an exemption from 

this, under section 9g in the 'Exemptions from State and Territory laws 

relevant to discrimination on the basis of sexual orientation or gender 

identity'.   It states that "anti-discrimination legislation ....... is designed 

to ......... uphold equal opportunity."   

   At present some exemptions do exist   -    "...... in religious institutions such 

as schools,  hospitals, nursing homes and welfare institutions where the 

reason for discriminatory decision is related to religious beliefs and 

performances."

    I submit that, especially in relation to your Discussion Question No 9, it 

must be remembered that not only the rights of LGBTI people, but also 

those of other groups in the community must be considered.  

     If you take into account that the recommendations of the ICCPR also state 

that the rights of religious and other groups are equally important,  other 

groups should have an equal right to uphold their own religious and/or other 

beliefs in relation to those whom they employ.   Otherwise the rights of the 

majority will be negated for th beneit of a a small minority of our population.   

Therefore these exemption clauses should still be included without change, 

 if a new or revised act is proposed.
